
June Meeting Oahe ABATE Chapter  

June 15, 2019 – Fun Run Site 

President Brad Bruns called the meeting to order at 4:15pm with 15 people in attendance.  

Officer Reports: 

Treasurer: Bill Poppenga gave the Treasurer's Report which included account balances and a 

detailed list of money taken in vs. money spent. Reimbursement request were submitted with the 

MRF Sponsorship being included. Motion made by Chris to accept report accepted as given and to 

pay reimbursement requests. Jamie seconded the motion. Motion carried.  

Secretary: There were no changes brought forward. Jamie motioned the minutes be accepted as 

published. Bonnie seconded. Motion carried.   

State Representative: Lori reported to check out the updated state website at abatesd.com 

, discussed adding our organization’s accomplishments and ride maps for each Chapter’s area. 

Chapters are asked to map out rides and mark locations of state supporters in your area.  The 

Mentoring Program has some new volunteers to help document the history of ABATE and continue 

to move forward with this program.  Nominations were closed for Coordinator, Legislative Officer, 

and Secretary and elections will be in July.  Carl is working on a new shirt for 2020 Legislative 

Days and will be taking pre-orders once it is ready. Jiggs and Hilary are attending Bikers in the 

Beltway and will report back at the July meeting. Next State meeting is July 20th at The Moose in 

Fort Pierre.   

Membership Secretary: Jamie Werner reported that all memberships received up to today have 

been sent in. Reminder: If you should have received a card and haven’t contact Jamie. If you are 

NOT receiving the Freedom Flyer it could be because your membership has expired. Contact Jamie 

if you have any questions.    

Road Captain: Kip Eickhoff was absent because he turned a year older. Happy Birthday Kip! 

Committee Reports: 

Awareness Run: Marcia reported that attendance was down enough that there was no Dice Run 

due to the weather being cold and rainy. The Most Miles Contest was won by Kip with Brad 

following with 300 miles less. The picnic was moved to Eastside with a good attendance. 

Discussion was held to move future events to Eastside and was tabled to a future meeting.  

Fun Run: The 29th Fun Run plans are coming together for Friday, June 28 and Saturday, June 29. 

Brandon thanked everyone who showed up to help with the cleanup; it made the work go a lot 

faster and is very much appreciated! Raffle Tickets still need to be sold. Contact Brandon or Brad 

to arrange for pickup. The cost is $5 for 1 or $20 for 5. The prizes are: 1st Place-2-One week 

camping passes at the Buffalo Chip; 2nd Place-Kimber 1911 Pro LTE 45 cal. Pistol; 3rd-RTIC 45 qt. 

cooler. See the poster on oaheabate.com/pokerruns.htm for the schedule. Roman will provide 

breakfast on Saturday and Sunday. There will be a new bike game on Saturday night. Sweet Grass 

Band will be playing on Saturday night. Members are asked to meet at the Fun Run site at 

9:30am Friday, June 28 to help with set up. Members are asked to bring a salad for the 

Saturday night meal.  

Old Business: 

   Oahe ABATE received an email asking to consider putting a link on our Links page from a 

website that someone named Terrance is affiliated with. The website was reviewed carefully by 

Lori and she recommended to NOT place a link to on our links page.  

New Business: 

PJ Party and meeting will be held this year at Okobojo.  

Announcements: 

   The next meeting date and time was not announced. Watch Facebook, OaheABATE.com and 

your email of the date and time. The meeting WILL be held at the Fun Run site.  

Carried over from the last meeting:  

   Black Hills Chapter will host the Moonlight Ride on Saturday, July 13. More details to follow. 

   Black Hills Chapter will host the Meet in the Middle ride on Sunday, September 15.  

   With no further business to discussion Brad asked for a motion to adjourn. Marcia motioned to 

adjourn. Chris seconded. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 5:05pm.   Jeff Ice won the 

50/50 drawing 

   Julie Roussel was drawn for SOL but was not in attendance so was SOL. The amount to win 



continues to grow! 

Marcia Kaup –Oahe Chapter Secretary 


